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Staff Recommendation


COMES NOW the Staff of the Missouri Public Service Commission (Staff), by and through Counsel, and for its Recommendation, states as follows:

1.
On October 5, 2004, Missouri-American Water Company (MAWC), Osage Water 

Company (OWC) and Environmental Utilities, L.L.C. (EU), or the “Joint Applicants” filed a joint application for approval of a transaction in which, generally, MAWC would acquire the utility assets (both water and sewer) of OWC and EU. Notice and opportunity to intervene was given, and several parties intervened.  The case has been scheduled for a Pre-Hearing Conference on November 18, 2004, at 10 a.m.

2.
The sale of utility assets is governed by Section 393.190, RSMo 2000, and applications seeking approval of utility asset sales are governed by Commission Rules 4 CSR 240-2.060, 4 CSR 240-3.310, and 4 CSR 240-3.605.  Relevant case law provides that the Commission may approve an asset transfer if it is “not detrimental to the public interest”.  See State ex rel. Fee Fee Trunk Sewer, Inc. v. Litz, 596 S.W.2d 466, 468 (Mo. App. E.D. 1980).

3.
The Staff has reviewed the joint application for approval of the proposed asset sale and has concluded that it will not be detrimental to the public interest if certain conditions are met.


4.
Included in the document that is attached hereto and identified as Appendix A, is the Staff’s Official Case File Memorandum, and related attachments, in which the Staff summarizes its review of the joint application and recommends that the Commission enter an Order approving the joint application filed in this case, so long as the Order is based upon the conditions set out in page 6 of the Staff’s Memorandum.


WHEREFORE, the Staff respectfully submits its Recommendation in this case for the Commission’s consideration.
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